Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Tuesday, December 8th, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.  Members present:  Warren Stolp, Larry Laakso and Terri Holmbeck.  Members absent:  Jeff Ekholm and Karine Woodman.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read.  Total receipts:  $21,672.30.  Total disbursements:  $33,489.06.  Total ending balance for the month:  $174,697.50.  Certificate of Deposit:  $68,664.24.  Motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular meeting as read. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Laakso and seconded by Stolp to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment.  Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. A discussion was held regarding the open hours of the Cloverdale rink for the winter season 2009-2010. It was discussed to keep the rink open on Mondays, Saturdays and Sundays from 1pm to 9pm. Marty Dusterhoft was given permission to change hours if use warranted it. Mr. Brian Ekholm volunteered to watch the rink on Mondays. The board will check with Mr. Brian Ekholm in the future to find out if days need to be changed for more use. 
2. Mr. Pat Coughlin gave an update regarding the Greenway Recreation Board. He presented information regarding Nashwauk Townships’ share of taxes paid to the Greenway Recreation Board. Nashwauk Township 2009 payable taxes were $23,115.00.
3. Mr. Brian Ekholm from the Long Range Planning Committee presented a proposal from Architectural Resources regarding the design services for a new town hall. It would include housing the township office, community room to seat +200, kitchen and restroom facilities. Preliminary design estimates would be to construct a 6500+sf building at an estimated $145.00sf. This preliminary cost projection of $942,500.00 does not include site utilities. It was discussed to possibly change the size of the building to save on costs. No action was taken.
4. No other old business was brought forward for discussion.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. The furnace was repaired at the Cloverdale Hall.

With no further business to discuss a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to adjourn at 7:25 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, January 12, 2010, at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.
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